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By now, readers are probably familiar with the bill to make voter fraud 
permanent in American elections by over-riding state election laws. It 
federalizes  the exact, same tactics the New Communist Party of the USA 
(NCPUSA) -- wrongly called "Democrats" -- used to steal the November 
2020 Presidential Election.  
 
I covered it pretty well in the Mid-Summer, 2021 issue of the INFORMER. 
(Earl Holt. "Institutionalizing Voter Fraud.") At the time, it was given the 
intentionally misleading name of the "For the People Act," but it has 
since been renamed the John Lewis Voting Rights Advancement Act.  
 
The bill would legalize the very practices that permitted the theft of the 
2020 Presidential Election by the NCPUSA. Among other provisions, the 
bill would outlaw state requirements for Photo I.D.s, it would permit 
states to expand the practice of mass-mailing Absentee Ballots, it would 
allow for election-day voter registration, it would legalize "vote 
harvesting" and it would prohibit states from comparing Voter Rolls with 
other states.  
 
There was one feature of the bill I was unaware of at the time I reported 
on this scam: it was a specific provision that permitted voters to identify 
themselves to election officials with nothing more than a bill from a 
local utility company. Those who have never rented to nigras may be 
unaware of the purpose of this particular provision, but it is included 
solely to generate additional voter fraud. 
 
I don't know how it's done elsewhere, but when establishing a new 
account with a utility company in St. Louis, all the tenant needed was a 
name and Social Security Number.  Since most blacks have terrible 



credit histories after cheating everyone with whom they've ever done 
business -- including landlords and utilities -- they are often forced to 
illegally establish  new accounts in the name of a minor child or relative 
who did not reside with them. It was that Social Security Number that 
was essential. 
 
I'm sure there's an entire generation of blacks out there who discovered 
to their chagrin that they inherited horrible credit ratings based on bad 
debts actually incurred by a parent. When their utility bill grew so large 
from non-payment that the utility threatened to shut-off service, the 
parent simply moved away, presumably leaving a bad debt behind for 
the child to inherit someday. In my experience, this was a common 
practice.  
 
Requiring only a utility bill as identification also allows others to vote 
with it, and merely exchanging utility bills amongst each other allows 
multiple individuals to vote more than once in every election with the 
same utility bill. The authors of the bill know this, and it's one of many 
reasons why we see "130 percent turnout" and duplicate votes in black 
areas  or "ghettos," as we call them in the Ozarks. 
 
Although it passed the House in March of 2021, the good news is that on 
January 19th of 2022, a slim majority of Senators refused to change the 
Senate's Rules and eliminate the filibuster, so the misnamed John Lewis 
Voting Rights Advancement Act never received a floor vote. Let's hope 
it's as dead as John Lewis, himself. 
 
 
        
 
 


